
 

FROM THE 
HEAD’S DESK 
 
The Spring Term has been one of 

the strangest – and challenging – 

for Cyfarthfa High School. 

But thanks to the combined efforts 

of our staff and students alike we 

faced the difficulties of virtual 

learning from home and 

continued to provide an excellent 

standard of education. 

Fortunately, as the term came to 

an end we were able to open our 

doors once more.  

It has never been more gratifying 

to see students walk back through 

the school gates. 

As this newsletter shows, a great 

deal has been achieved during the 

recent term despite the 

circumstances in which our 

students were taught. 

We look forward to the new term 

with renewed energy and 

enthusiasm and hope that it 

signals the beginning of a return 

to some type of normality for each 

and every one of us.  

Once again, thanks to all those 

who worked so tirelessly to 

overcome the range of difficulties 

we’ve encountered. Well done! 

ROD FRANCIS  

HEADTEACHER 
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AWARD-WINNING ANDREW! 

Stephens and George 

Centenary Charitable Trust 

are delighted to announce 

that the Trustees have 

awarded Andrew Millar 

with a bursary award of a 

new Apple Computer.  

The 14-year-old Cyfarthfa 

High School student has been 

volunteering with the Trust 

for 10 months and has 

contributed to the charity in a 

variety of ways.  

He designed and produced 

their new website, made a huge contribution towards the Summer 

Reading Festival and assisted with their Covid 19 response book and 

food parcels.  

The Trust aims to improve life chances of young people, providing 

opportunities to aspire and achieve.  

Andrew continues to volunteer at the Trust, and is working on a 

number of exciting projects. 

Well done to Andrew for his contribution, efforts and time. He is an 

inspiration to others and a brilliant example of young people giving 

their time to help others.  

__________________________________________________________ 

Investing in your child’s future 
 

Cyfarthfa High School is still welcoming applications from 

parents / carers of prospective students for this September's 

intake to our Year 7. 

We provide a first-class education here at Cyfarthfa and take pride 

in the achievements of all of our students as we strive to be the best 

school in Wales. 

This is your opportunity to ensure your child becomes part of our 

success story. 

If you require any advice or guidance on the process, please contact 

Mrs H. Canney via email transition@cyfarthfahigh.merthyr.sch.uk 

or telephone the school on 01685 725222. 

We look forward to hearing from you.  



 

School Attendance 
 

Once schools open fully, 

attendance will be 

mandatory and our usual 

rules will still apply. 

Students should self-

isolate if they: 

· Have coronavirus 

symptoms or have tested 

positive 

· Live with someone 

who has symptoms or 

have tested positive 

· Are a close contact of 

someone who has tested 

positive 

If your child is unable to 

attend school you must 

inform us, giving the 

reason for any absences.  

From Monday 12th April, 

our parent/carer class 

charts app will have a 

new function for you to 

message us directly to 

inform us of any 

absences.  

Messages will be picked 

up every morning and 

logged on our system. 

All absences need to be 

reported by 8.30am each 

day of the absence. 

Please visit the school 

website for more 

information. 

If you are unable to 

notify us of an absence 

please call 01685 

725222.  

 

 

ONLINE LEARNING SUCCESS 
Remote learning 

became an essential 

provision during the 

past year and 

Cyfarthfa High School 

excelled despite the 

many challenges it 

faced. 

Due to the Covid-19 

lockdowns our staff 

and students adapted 

to a whole new way of 

learning.  

Thanks to various 

online-learning 

software we maintained a first-class education provision for students even while 

working from home. 

The students quickly showed a positive attitude to virtual classes by regularly 

attending live lessons and submitting online work of a very high standard. 

Whether it was providing an online St David’s Day Eisteddfod or celebrating 

Christmas, marking World Holocaust Day or British Science Week, students 

remained engaged and enthusiastic to learn. 

Every department used the lockdown period to fully utilise the online provision 

available to them, whether it was for a scientific experiment, produce artwork, 

explore religion or cooking some mouth-watering dishes from Indian to Italian 

cuisine – and plenty of cakes! 

This level of interaction also supported their mental health and helped alleviate 

feelings of isolation away from the school environment, their teachers and 

friends. 

Staff provided a daily registration for students through Microsoft Teams and 

there was also a provision for regular 

pastoral calls when required. 

Staff also maintained a close 

relationship with parents by using 

Teams for online meetings. 

Some of the popular online learning 

included: 

Creating instructional videos on 

Youtube, the engaging features of Pupil 

Voice, Class Charts, Microsoft 

FORMS, Microsoft STREAM, and 

BBC Bitesize 

Students particularly enjoyed using Kahoot! a game-based learning platform that 

made it easy to create, share and play learning games or trivia quizzes. 

There was also a demand for Mentimeter, which built interactive presentations 

and created online polls and questions which in turned generated debate in the 

online-classroom through a chat feature. 

Despite this unprecedented period Cyfarthfa High school provided a daily 

interactive classroom experience which benefited every year group while isolated 

at home. Staff and students adapted quickly to the changes circumstances and the 

ability to work virtually has been hugely beneficial.  



WORLD BOOK DAY CELEBRATED 
World Book Day changes lives 

through a love of books and reading.  

At Cyfarthfa High School we promote 

reading for pleasure, one of the biggest 

indicators of a child’s future  

The 2021 World Book Day was 

different for every one of us because 

of the Covid-19 lockdown but we still 

managed to have plenty of fun. 

We set a challenge for students to take 

pictures of themselves reading in 

weird and wonderful places! 

We also had a prize draw of an 

Amazon voucher for the “shelfie 

competition”. 

Students had to match a photo of a book 

shelf with the teacher they thought it belong 

to. 

________________________________________________________________ 

We’re back in school at last! 

Students returned to school this week for the first time since Christmas 

and it was wonderful to see them back in class! 

In December the Welsh 

Government announced a new 

lockdown due to the spread of a 

variant of the Covid-19 

pandemic. 

Since then all students have been 

learning from home thanks to a 

range of online resources. 

Although challenging at times, 

staff and students have done a 

remarkable amount of work 

through virtual learning. 

But we all agree that there’s nothing quite like being together again in the 

school and we are delighted to see the students return after three months! On 

their first day back the students 

participated in some health and 

wellbeing sessions before 

reacquainting themselves with 

their surroundings, being 

reunited with friends and 

concentrating on their work. 

Let’s hope the new term will 

signal even more of a return to 

“normality” for us all at 

Cyfarthfa High School. 

 

Cyfarthfa Connect 

Glorious Food! 

 

Some delicious baking 

took place in food 

technology with Miss 

Richards.  

Year 8 were busy 

making blueberry and 

lemon muffins!  

They looked delicious! 

Science Week 

Pupils participated in 

some fantastic at-home 

experiments guided by 

our staff to celebrate 

British Science Week. 

 

St David’s Day 

Well done to all of our 

students who took part 

in the virtual St David’s 

Day Eisteddfod.  

It was a great event, 

even though it took 

place through the 

computer screen.  

Visit our YouTube 

channel to see the 

variety of entries.  

 

Alumni 

Thank you to all past 

students who have 

offered to be part of our 

Alumni project. We are 

very grateful and look 

forward to working 

with you.  



 

Cyfarthfa Connect 

Get Talking! 

 

Are you concerned about 

your child's communication 

skills?  

Ever worry that as we 

spend more and more time 

online they have fewer and 

fewer skills to support face 

to face communication?  

This term we highlighted 

the importance of talking. 

We encouraged our 

families to take some time 

out of their day to spend 

time developing pupils’ 

skills by having a 

meaningful conversations.  

Recommendations for 

helping to develop 

speaking abilities in 

children during a school 

lockdown, are given by the 

Education Endowment 

Trust.  

Reflection Day 

 

Students and staff stood 

with the community for the 

National Day of Reflection. 

The nationwide event paid 

tribute to all those who 

have passed away due to 

the Covid-19 pandemic. 

The event marked the first 

anniversary since the first 

lockdown in the UK in 

March 2020.  

The school supported 

families suffering in their 

grief by decorating the 

buildings with yellow 

ribbons and remembering 

those who have gone 

before us during the past 

year. 

 

Family Liaison Officer 
Samantha Edwards works 

within the Student Support 

Centre and is always available to 

offer parents and children 

advice. 

If you would like to find out more 

of what support she can offer, then 

contact her direct on 

flo@cyfarthfahigh.merthyr.sch.uk 

She will try and answer all of your 

questions – or find a person who 

can! 

Samantha’s office hours are 

Monday – Friday from 8am to 

4pm. You can also contact her via the school reception on 01685 725222. 
_____________________________________________________ 

Educational Psychology Service 
An Educational Psychology Service Support Line is now available to 

offer parents the opportunity to discuss any concerns they may have 

regarding the wellbeing, mental health or learning needs of their 

children. 

The service will enable parents to access psychological support without 

having to wait for a school visit. 

To access the EPS Support Line contact EPS@rctcbc.gov.uk providing a 

telephone contact and brief overview of what you require. 

___________________________________________________________ 

Morlais Castle Logo Designers  
Our Art Department 

wanted to share 

some of the fantastic 

entries into the 

competition run by 

The Morlais Castle 

Inn. 

They asked for 

Cyfarthfa High 

School student input 

into the design of 

their newest logo.  

Students have been 

working hard to 

produce a series of 

eye-catching designs 

for the popular 

Merthyr venue. 

 

mailto:flo@cyfarthfahigh.merthyr.sch.uk
mailto:EPS@rctcbc.gov.uk


 

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY CELEBRATES 

SUCCESS AT CYFARTHFA HIGH SCHOOL 

International Women's Day is a global event celebrated annually 

on March 8 to commemorate the cultural, political, and 

socioeconomic achievements of women. 

It is also a focal point in the women's rights movement, bringing 

attention to issues such as gender equality, reproductive rights, and 

violence against women. 

Cyfarthfa High School celebrated International Women’s Day with an 

impressive social media campaign which highlighted the success 

stories of former students. 

From beauty therapists to television presenters, police officers to 

nurses, we are proud of every students’ achievements. 

Over the next few pages you can see how Cyfarthfa High School 

helped mould the futures of so many inspiring students. We are very 

proud of you all!  

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 


